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  The Board of Public Utilities of Kansas City, Kansas (aka BPU, We, Us, Our) met 
remotely in Regular Session on Wednesday, April 15, 2020 at 6:00 P.M.  The following Board 
Members were on the teleconference: Ryan Eidson, President; Robert L. Milan, Vice President; 
Mary Gonzales, Secretary; Jeff Bryant, Rose Mulvany Henry and Thomas Groneman.  
 
 Also on teleconference:  William Johnson, General Manager; Angela Lawson, Deputy 
Chief Counsel; Lori Austin, Chief Financial Officer/Chief Administrative Officer; Jim Epp, 
Executive Director Water Operations; Johnetta Hinson, Executive Director Customer Service; 
Jerry Ohmes, Executive Director Electric Supply;  Jeremy Ash, Executive Director Electric 
Operations; Dong Quach, Executive Director Electric Production; David Mehlhaff, Chief 
Communications Officer; Dennis Dumovich, Director of Human Resources; Randy Otting, 
Director of Accounting and Brian Laverack, Director Network Operations. 
 
  A tape of this meeting is on file at the Board of Public Utilities. 
 
 Mr. Eidson called the Board Meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. He welcomed all that were 
listening or viewing the meeting.  He stated the COVID 19 Pandemic has resulted in a State of 
Emergency disaster declared by the Governor which has made it necessary to conduct these 
meetings using technology instead of in person.  Because of this we will not be having a visitor 
comments section.  The public may email or call the BPU with concerns.  The Agenda and the 
presentation may be found on the BPU website.  If you are using the Zoom, it will appear on 
your screen.  Mr. Eidson introduced himself and the other Board Members along with the GM, 
and Legal Counsel. 
 

Roll call was taken and all Board Members were present via teleconferencing.  
 
Motion was made to approve the Agenda by Mr. Bryant, seconded by Mr. Groneman, 
and carried.     
 
Motion was made to approve the Minutes of the Regular Session of April 15, 2020 by 
Ms. Gonzales, seconded by Mr. Bryant, and carried.  

 
 Mr. Eidson turned the meeting over to Mr. Johnson. 
 
 Mr. Johnson asked Mr. Dumovich to update the Board on where we were with COVID 
19 and what we were still dealing with.   
 
 Mr. Dumovich introduced himself as the Director of HR.  He gave a presentation on 
BPU’s Coronavirus Response. (attached) 
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 Mr. Johnson said next was the 2019 Annual Financial Audit and he asked Ms. Austin to 
report. 
 
 Ms. Austin spoke about the external audit being done by BKD. She had a presentation 
on 2019 Audited Financial Results. (attached) 
 
 Ms. Austin introduced the BKD staff that was on the teleconference.  Ms. Rachel 
Dwiggins, Client Relation Partner, Mr. Jacob Holman, Lead Audit Director and Kelsey Darnell 
which was the main person they worked with. 
 
 Ms. Austin asked for Board approval of the over recovery of the Energy Rate 
Component for 2019 for $5.5 million.  This would be recovered over the first six months of 
2020. 
 Motion was made by Mr. Bryant, seconded by Ms. Gonzales and carried. 
  
 Ms. Austin asked for Board approval of the 2019 Annual Audited Financial Report as 
presented that evening. 
 
 Motion was made by Ms. Gonzales, seconded by Ms. Mulvany Henry and carried. 
 
 Ms. Austin said with the approval of the 2019 report, they will move forward with 
finalizing all the preliminary reports and come back to them at the next Board Meeting and ask 
for Board approval. 
 
 Ms. Austin presented the March 2020 Preliminary Financials. (attached) 
 
 Mr. Johnson asked Mr. Quach to give an update on Dogwood. 
 
 Mr. Quach had a Power Point presentation. (attached) 
 
 Mr. Johnson recapped some of the conversations from the day.  He said we were 
continuing to work every day with the Unified Government and a big part of that was speaking 
to the Health Department on an almost daily basis to get a grasp on what was going on within 
our community and tracking the virus as it continued to spread.  
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We are just beginning to see the full impact on revenue.  This was the month where we were 
going to get a better understanding of the full impact financially.  To prepare for the worst he 
did ask a number of employees to hold the line on spending and you’ve seen that in the 
financial reports.   
 
We are starting to hear quite a bit from our customers, both Industrial and commercial 
businesses, as they attempted to open back up and restart.  Some of the residential concerns 
were coming in as well so we were addressing those.  He said he would be updating the Board 
about some of the things that were currently in place and some we were thinking about and 
some that we anticipated coming our way.   
 
Mr. Johnson acknowledged Ms. Mulvany Henry’s birthday Friday, May 15. 
 
Board Comments 
 
 Mr. Eidson thanked everyone for their updates and reports.  He wished Ms. Mulvany 
Henry a Happy Birthday and told everyone to be safe. 
 

Mr. Groneman thanked staff and all of our employees for stepping up in these trying 
times.  Everyone was doing a great job.  He said we were going to get through this and 
he was ready for it to be over.  He wished Ms. Mulvany Henry a Happy Birthday.   
 
Mr. Bryant just wanted to remind everybody as the restrictions start being released to be 
careful.  Continue with caution as we move forward so we can see each other again. 
 
Ms. Gonzales said since this was National Drinking Water Week she wanted to give a 
shout out to Mr. Epp and the staff of the Water Department.  Thanks for keeping the 
water reliable and safe.  She wished Ms. Mulvany Henry a Happy Birthday. 
 
Ms. Mulvany Henry thanked Mr. Johnson and the rest of the Board for wishing her a 
happy birthday.  She thanked Mr. Dumovich, Ms. Austin and Mr. Quach and all of the 
folks from BKD for all of the information and reports.  She found it very helpful. She 
would certainly echo everyone else’s comments.  We were relaxing some things out in 
the community right now but please stay safe.  Listen to the Health Department.  
 
Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:18 P.M. by Mr. Bryant, seconded by Mr. 
Groneman and carried. 
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Dogwood Spring Outage on 2020 0418 

1. Just a 2 week routine work and inspection outage

• Borescope inspection on both units

2. Initial indication on Ul going back to December 2019

3. Combustor piece ( spring) broke off

4. Damaging blades and vanes

5. Parts are from a used machine from Ulta

6. Major repair cost is covered by Siemens

7. $300,000 to owners (BPU- 17%) (aslo add 3,000 additional

operating hours of warranty)

8. Ul is scheduled to be back online by 5/11
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